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I don’t believe how powerful your Heavenly Doctrine Sect can be.” 

Under the angry drink, several sect masters directly erupted and quickly rushed towards 
the palace. 

In the hearts of these sect masters, although Bai Mingqi’s strength is very strong, their 
Tianli Sect is only a few dozen people, and with so many sects present, how can they 
be intimidated? 

“You guys are looking for death!” 

Seeing this scene, Bai Mingqi’s face suddenly turned gloomy, and then the strength of 
his body burst out, and the whole person rushed out like a cannonball, intercepting 
several people. 

bang… 

In less than two seconds, several dull sounds were heard, and several sect masters 
were all shocked back by Bai Mingqi, and one by one, their faces were pale and weak. 

Mad! 

After several people were shocked back, they all stared at Bai Mingqi closely, and their 
eyes were full of deep shock. 

This Tianli Sect leader is worthy of being an existence that can fight with Sun Dashen, 
and his strength is indeed strong. 

In the next second, one of the masters took a step forward and pointed at Bai Mingqi 
very unconvinced, shouting: “You Tianli Sect, if you want to dominate the treasures 
here, you are the enemy of the entire Kyushu rivers and lakes, you can think clearly.” 

“That’s a lot of nonsense!” 

Bai Mingqi said coldly, and his figure suddenly burst out, rushing to this expert like a 
ghost. Raise your hand and slap it to his heart. 

bang! 

This palm was extremely fast, the master could not react at all, and was directly hit 
fiercely, when there was a scream, the whole person was directly shocked and flew out, 



and after spilling a rain of blood in mid-air, it finally landed at the other end of the 
square. 

The moment he landed, he saw that the expert was covered in blood and had lost his 
breath. 

“something that doesn’t measure itself!” 

Bai Mingqi’s face was full of pride, he didn’t look at the master, looked around, and said 
coldly: “Who still wants to snatch the treasure, just stand up, I will fulfill him…” 

The tone is cold and unquestionable. 

However, when he spoke, Bai Mingqi couldn’t help but glance at Wen Ugly and Sun 
Dasheng. 

Speaking of which, among the sects present, Bai Mingqi was most afraid of Sun 
Dasheng and Wen Ugly and ugly, as long as they didn’t make a move, the other sects 
had nothing to be afraid of. 

Yikes! 

At this moment, seeing Bai Mingqi’s understatement to kill a master, everyone present 
was shocked. 

Just one move, killed a master, this Tianli Sect leader, not only strong strength, but also 
quite ruthless. 

In shock, the anger in the hearts of the masters of various sects was also completely 
ignited at this time, Ma De, the Tianli Sect is so arrogant and domineering, if they get 
the treasure, won’t the rivers and lakes never have peace in the future? 

“Marde, let’s go together!” 

“Yes, together!” 

After a short silence, hundreds of sect masters shouted one after another, rushing 
towards Bai Mingqi like a tide. 

buzz…. 

Hundreds of masters erupted together, and the surrounding air suddenly distorted, and 
the power was amazing. 

However, Bai Mingqi did not panic at all, but his eyes flashed with endless fighting 
intent. 



“Very well, since you are looking for death, then I will fulfill you.” After saying this 
sentence coldly, Bai Mingqi’s figure burst out and met the masters of various sects. 

At the same time, Bai Mingqi shouted at the dozens of disciples behind him: “Look at 
the door, whoever dares to break in, shoot and kill!” 

“Yes, godmaster!” 

Hearing the order, dozens of Tianli Sect disciples all pulled out their long knives and 
waited in stern formation. 

bang bang…. 

Almost in the blink of an eye, Bai Mingqi fought fiercely with the masters of various 
sects, only to see his figure as fast as lightning, constantly shuttling back and forth in 
the crowd, and the aura around his body was even more terrifying. 

Not only that, the surrounding heaven and earth aura was constantly absorbed and 
fused by Bai Mingqi. 

In this case, although there were many people in various sects, they could not help Bai 
Mingqi, but he injured many people. 

For a time, the sound of fighting, the sound of power colliding, continued to sound. 

phew! 

Seeing this scene, Wen Ugly couldn’t help but take a deep breath, secretly curious in 
his heart. 

This Bai Mingqi cultivation technique turned out to be so peculiar, it could constantly 
fuse the surrounding heaven and earth aura… 

“Marder!” 

Sun Dasheng on the side couldn’t help it, and scolded at that time: “This Bai Mingqi is 
really arrogant, don’t give him some color, I really think that they are invincible in the 
world.” ” 
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I’ll meet him!” 

When the last word fell, Sun Dasheng rushed forward. 



Wen Ugly frowned, and hurriedly stopped: “Great Sage, don’t be impulsive first!” As he 
spoke, Wen Ugly’s expression flashed with complexity. 

“Brother Wen!” 

Sun Dasheng’s face was puzzled; “What’s wrong again?” 

At this time, Sun Dasheng was almost anxious, this Bai Mingqi had no rules in the rivers 
and lakes, and constantly injured fellow rivers and lakes, how could he watch it? 

Phew! 

Wen Ugly took a deep breath and said slowly: “Although this Bai Mingqi is powerful, so 
many masters deal with him, it is no longer our turn to make a move.” 

“What we have to do now is not to rob the treasure, but to find them as soon as 
possible.” 

Saying that, Wen Ugly paused, and his gaze fell on the palace: “Moreover, I always feel 
that there is something wrong with this palace, if it is really a treasure, how can it be 
placed in such an obvious place?” Let people stand outside and see at a glance? 

This…. 

Hearing Wen Ugly’s ugly words, Sun Dasheng also calmed down, subconsciously 
looked at the faintly flickering red light in the palace, scratched his head and said: “Yes, 
this red light doesn’t look like a gem, but what it is, I can’t say.” 

“giggle…..” 

As he spoke, he heard a strange sound coming from inside the palace. 

This voice came very abruptly, and in an instant, Wen Ugly and Sun Dasheng were 
stunned. 

Oh! 

At the same time, Bai Mingqi, who was fighting, as well as those masters of various 
sects, also subconsciously stopped and looked at the palace with their eyes brushing 
together. 

“What sounded just now?” 

“It seems like a rooster is croaking, but listening carefully doesn’t look like …..” 

“Could it be that there are beasts in there?” 



In the stunned mind, many people couldn’t help but talk about it. 

“giggle…” 

At this moment, the strange sound sounded again, and this time it was noticeably 
louder. In an instant, everyone present became tense. 

In the next second, someone noticed something and shouted: “Move, that red light 
moves…” 

Hearing this, everyone looked carefully, and sure enough, they saw the looming red 
light inside, slowly moving outward. 

Seeing this, the dozens of Tianli Sect disciples guarding the door, one by one, couldn’t 
bear their curiosity, slowly approached to observe, and one of the disciples walked 
directly in. 

“Ah!” 

As soon as he walked in, the disciple let out a miserable howl, and immediately after, a 
blood mist sprayed out. 

Seeing this, the faces of everyone present changed. 

“There’s something in there.” 

“What kind of beast?” 

Wen Ugly frowned, nodded silently, it seemed that he guessed correctly, the red light 
was indeed not a treasure, but the eyes of a fierce beast. 

“giggle….” 

Just when everyone was shocked, another strange cry came from inside, and then a 
huge black figure quickly rushed out. 

It is a poisonous worm. 

Snakes and centipedes are similar in appearance but much more toxic than centipedes. 

And the poisonous worm in front of him, a hundred meters long, covered with scales, 
hundreds of pairs of legs crawling rapidly, making people’s scalp numb, a pair of eyes, 
even more bloodthirsty red light. 

Especially on the black carapace on the back, there are evenly distributed golden rings. 
It adds a bit of ferocity to the momentum. 



The moment the poisonous worm appeared, the temperature around it plummeted by a 
few points. 

Neigh! 

Seeing this scene, the audience was shocked, their eyes were glued to the golden ring 
poisonous worm, and they gasped for air one by one. 

“Worm, such a big poisonous worm!” 

“Covered in gold rings, is it…. It is the golden ring poisonous worm recorded in the 
ancient book…” 

“My God, wasn’t the Golden Ring Poison a thousand years ago? I didn’t expect to see it 
in the tomb underneath…. And it’s so big, at least it’s lived for a thousand years…” 

While everyone present exclaimed, they felt the dangerous aura that permeated the 
golden ring poisonous worm, and only felt that their heartbeats were speeding up and 
the cold case was straightforward. You know, the largest poisonous worm in ancient 
books is only more than ten meters. 

And the one in front of him turned out to be more than a hundred meters, which was 
completely beyond everyone’s understanding. 

What made everyone even more frightened was that they clearly felt that the poisonous 
worm in front of them was extremely powerful and almost unfathomable. 
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I went, it turned out to be a robbery! 

At this moment, Wen Ugly also had a solemn face, looking at the golden ring poisonous 
worm, his heart was extremely shocked. 

This poisonous worm is almost fine. 

Wen Ugly is knowledgeable and knowledgeable, and he also knows a little about 
poisonous worms, and the poisonous worms in front of him are definitely the largest one 
ever. In ancient records, poisonous worms are limited by the environment, and they are 
at most more than ten meters long, which is the limit. 

And the one in front of you can reach more than a hundred meters, which is incredible. 



At this time, Wen Ugly did not know that this poisonous worm was bred by the witch 
king in a unique way, and later after the death of the witch king, this poisonous worm 
was buried together in the tomb, and has been accompanying the witch king’s coffin. 

For thousands of years, this poisonous worm has continuously sucked the yin qi in the 
ancient tomb to grow so big. 

“Nima!” 

At this moment, Sun Dasheng stood there, his eyes staring at the poisonous worm, and 
he was also shocked: “Such a big poisonous worm, it turns out that the red light that 
flashed just now is its eyes.” 

Saying that, Sun Dasheng patted his forehead and said with a temperament: 
“Fortunately, Brother Wen has foresight, and he didn’t go in to investigate just now, 
otherwise, we are afraid that we will be fierce.” 

Oops! 

At the same time, Bai Mingqi, who was not far away, was also stunned when he saw 
such a big poisonous worm at this time. At the same time, there was some inexplicable 
nervousness in my heart. 

Such a big poisonous worm, bursting out with all its strength, I am afraid that it will be 
difficult to subdue, let alone those disciples. 

Thinking about it, Bai Mingqi quickly shouted at the disciples of the Tianli Sect who were 
guarding the door: “Run, run!” 

However, those dozens of disciples, after seeing such a terrifying behemoth, all stood 
there dumbfounded, not moving. 

“cluck!” 

At this moment, the Golden Ring Poison Worm let out a terrifying hiss and quickly swam 
towards those Tianli Sect disciples. Hundreds of pairs of legs, like sharp blades, 
shimmered with cold. 

“Ah!” 

Those dozens of Tianli Sect disciples didn’t react at all, and were instantly rolled in the 
middle by the huge body of the poisonous worm, and one by one they were torn apart 
by the sharp legs, and let out a miserable howl. 

In the blink of an eye, dozens of Tianli Sect disciples fell one by one in a pool of blood, 
dying tragically. 



Shhh! 

Seeing this scene, the masters of all the sects present couldn’t help but gasp, and their 
legs were soft. 

this… This golden-ring poisonous worm is also too terrifying. 

Mad! 

And Bai Mingqi, who was suspended there, had an extremely ugly face, and his heart 
was shocked and angry. These dozens of disciples, all cultivated by him painstakingly, 
are the future of the Tianli Sect, and died like this… 

“Wicked beast!” 

In the next second, Bai Mingqi shouted angrily, the internal force around his body 
exploded, and a flame burst out from his raised hand, smashing towards the golden ring 
poisonous worm. This flame contained Bai Mingqi’s eight successes and anger, and it 
was extremely powerful. 

bang! 

In the blink of an eye, the flame smashed fiercely on the back of the golden ring 
poisonous worm, only a roar was heard, and then the flame was extinguished, and I 
saw that there was no trace left on the hard carapace of the golden ring poisonous 
worm. 

Obviously, the flame did not cause any damage to it. 

“Damn, this beast defense is so strong?” Bai Mingqi was taken aback. 

What? 

At the same time, the sect masters present also exclaimed. 

“This defense is too strong.” 

“The defense is so strong, and the divine beast is just that.” 

Just as everyone exclaimed, the golden-ring poisonous worm gurgled, and its eyes 
quickly locked on Bai Mingqi, obviously provoked by his attack just now. 

Phew! 

In the next second, the golden-ringed poisonous worm bowed up and quickly rushed 
towards Bai Mingqi. 



“Come on, beast.” 

Watching the golden ring poisonous worm swooping in, Bai Mingqi howled madly, and 
the figure burst out and directly greeted it. In the blink of an eye, the two sides fought 
fiercely together. 

Bai Mingqi’s strength is good, but the Golden Ring Poison Worm defense is too strong, 
and the two sides fought fiercely for more than a dozen rounds, during which Bai Mingqi 
performed several killing moves, but he could not break the carapace of the Golden 
Ring Poison Worm. 

bang! 

Finally, the golden-ringed poisonous worm found an opportunity, and the long tail 
suddenly pumped on Bai Mingqi, and he heard Bai Mingqi snort, and the whole person 
flew out directly. 

“Poof!” After landing, Bai Mingqi’s face turned pale, and a mouthful of blood spurted out. 
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I saw that several wounds on Bai Mingqi’s body were bleeding non-stop, and it turned 
out that the moment he was pumped off just now, he was also cut by the sharp leg of 
the Golden Ring Poison Worm. 

Phew! 

Seeing this scene, everyone was secretly frightened, but no one sympathized with Bai 
Mingqi. 

This person is arrogant and ruthless, and he deserves this end. 

“giggle….” 

After severely damaging Bai Mingqi, the ferocity of the Golden Ring Poison Worm was 
also completely stimulated, and at this time, it let out a hiss, and its huge body turned 
and rushed into the crowd of masters of various sects. Opening his mouth, a piece of 
venom spewed out. 

Woohoo….. 

The venom formed a poisonous fog in a blink of an eye, shrouding many people. 

“Ah!” 



In an instant, many masters inhaled the poisonous mist, emitted a scream, quickly 
festered, and the last one turned into a pool of blood… 

Seeing this, the others dared to stay, and immediately fled in panic. 

“Run!” 

“Run…” 

However, no matter how fast they were, they did not escape the pursuit of the Golden 
Ring Poison Worm, but in the blink of an eye, dozens of experts died tragically. 

“Marde, do you dare to hurt people?” 

Seeing this, Sun Dasheng shouted, gripped the Heaven-Opening Axe, flew up, and 
rushed straight to the Golden Ring Poisonous Worm. 

Speaking of which, this Golden Ring Poisonous Worm was very strong, and Sun 
Dasheng was not sure in his heart, but he also knew in his heart that among all the 
people present, only his own Heaven-Opening Axe had the opportunity to break through 
the carapace of this poisonous worm. 

“Daishon, I’ll help you!” 

Seeing Sun Dasheng rushing up, Wen Ugly couldn’t help shouting, and then also 
rushed up, fighting the Golden Ring Poison Worm with Sun Dasheng. 

boom… 

The roar that broke out from the fierce battle between the two sides continued to echo 
over the square! 

…….. 

the other side. 

Tian Buyou and Su Qianyan fell rapidly, and finally landed after more than ten seconds. 

poof! 

The moment he fell, Tian Buyou got up in pain, looked around, and was suddenly 
stunned. 

I saw that in front of me was a huge underground cave, which was winding and winding, 
and I didn’t know where it led, next to an underground river. 



Mad! 

Seeing this scene, Tian Buyou couldn’t help but secretly scolded, today is really 
unlucky, came to this ancient tomb, what treasure was not caught, and almost died. 

“Hmm….” 

Just when Tian Buyou was complaining in his heart, Su Qianyan behind him let out a 
soft groan, and it was obvious that falling from above caused her to wake up. 

Hearing this soft groan, Tian Buyou only felt that his bones were about to crisp, and 
immediately turned back and looked at Su Qianyan with a smile: “Are you awake?” 

While speaking, Tian Buyou couldn’t help but look Su Qianyan up and down. 

I have to say that this Su light smoke is really superb, especially the curled appearance 
at this time, it is simply tempting. 

Sensing Tian Buyou’s gaze, Su Qianyan frowned secretly, this Tianmen disciple really 
didn’t have the slightest rule, he actually stared at himself like this, and that look was 
really too obscene. 

Although he was displeased in his heart, Su Qianyan did not have a seizure, but asked 
lightly: “Where are we..” 

At this time, Su Qianyan thought that Tian Buyou in front of him was a disciple of 
Tianmen. 

Hey hey! 

Hearing the inquiry, Tian Buyou laughed evilly, and his eyes looked at her 
unscrupulously: “It doesn’t matter what place this is, the important thing is that there are 
just the two of us here, you say, are we going to do something?” 

The words fell, Tian Buyou slowly approached, and his expression became more and 
more obscene! 

Tian Buyou had been running for his life before, and Tian Buyou didn’t have the heart to 
think of anything else, but in this underground cave, there was no one around, and his 
courage became bigger. 

Yikes! 

Seeing him say this, Su Qianyan’s pretty face changed, and he suddenly realized 
something: “You… You are not a disciple of the Heavenly Gate? 



“Haha!” 

Tian Buyou laughed and nodded: “I am indeed not a disciple of the Heavenly Gate, I 
said that before, just to scare away those guys from the Tianli Sect, my name is Tian 
Buyou, under the Sanyuan Sect, speaking of which, we are still neighbors!” 

“Su Qianyan, I have always been deeply fascinated by you, but unfortunately, you 
followed Yue Feng at the beginning, but now God gives me such a good opportunity, it 
can be seen that we still have fate.” 

“Be my woman, I will protect you for the rest of my life!” 

The last word fell, and Tian Buyou rushed up directly and hugged Su Qianyan. 
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You: I don’t care about you! 

Su was anxious and angry, drinking and struggling, but she was instantly soft, and she 
couldn’t use any strength. 

For a time, Su Qianyan was very desperate! 

Is this your own life? 

I was almost hit by the hands of Na Lu Donghui before, and I finally got out, and now I 
met this villain again….. 

Su Qianyan’s reprimand made Tian Buyou even more excited: “Su Qianyan, you give 
up, no one here will save you, what’s wrong with being my woman?” 

Saying that, Tian Buyou wanted to go further. 

“Stop.” 

However, at this moment, a cold woman’s voice came from behind her. 

This sound is crisp and good, but it is unquestionable! 

Huh? Is there anyone else here? 

Hearing the voice, Tian Buyou was stunned all of a sudden, and quickly stopped his 
movements and looked back. At this look, I was immediately stunned. 



I saw a slim figure standing quietly a few meters away. The delicate facial features and 
charming curves are simply different compared with Su Qianyan around him. 

This woman is none other than Nalan Xinran. 

Before Nalan Xinran and Zhu Xiansheng, after accidentally opening the ancient tomb, 
they fell into an underground trap, when Zhu Xiansheng was transmitted to another 
place, and Nalan Xinran landed in this underground cave. 

This underground cave is very large, Nalan happily probed for a long time did not go 
out, just passed nearby, heard movement here, immediately came to check, saw Tian 
Buyou want to bully Su Qianyan, immediately couldn’t help but scold. 

I’ll go, another beauty. 

At this moment, Tian Buyou’s eyes straightened, and his heart was also extremely 
excited. 

It seems that he is lucky, God sent another beautiful woman. 

At this time, in Tian Buyou’s heart, he thought that the beauty in front of him was a 
disciple of which sect accidentally fell. 

“Gee…” 

Finally, Tian Buyou came to his senses, his eyes looked at Nalan Xinran 
unscrupulously, and he sighed with a smile: “Beauty, which sect are you from?” 

Seeing his face, Nalan was too lazy to reply, but quickly raised his jade hand and 
slapped it fiercely. 

This slap seems to be fluttering, but it is as fast as lightning. 

Snap! 

At that time, Tian Buyou didn’t have time to react at all, only felt a flower in front of him, 
and then was swept by a terrifying force, as the whole person was stunned, snorted, 
and his body was like a kite with a broken line, and flew out directly! 

poof! After flying more than ten meters away, Tian Buyou landed directly in the 
underground river, splashing a splash, and was immediately flooded by the river. 

Phew! 

Seeing this scene, Su Qianyan was surprised and delighted, and at the same time 
secretly relieved. 



It was really risky just now, and I almost couldn’t keep the festival. 

Sighing in his heart, Su Qianyan said cheerfully to Nalan: “Thank you, Nalan girl!” 

The two of them are famous goddesses in the rivers and lakes, plus Yue Feng’s 
relationship, they naturally know each other. 

“It’s you…..” 

At this time, Nalan walked in a few steps gladly, only then did he see Su Qianyan’s face 
clearly, and was immediately taken aback: “You… How did you end up here? When 
asked, Nalan was very surprised. 

In her impression, Su Qianyan is not only a goddess of rivers and lakes, but also very 
strong, the entire Kyushu rivers and lakes, the strength is absolutely top ten existence, 
but at this time it is so down, just now it was almost tarnished by a shameless scum… 

Oh! 

Sensing Nalan’s gladly strange gaze, Su Qianyan’s face turned red, and he said very 
embarrassed: “There was a vision of heaven and earth here, Brother Wen and I, and 
other sects came to investigate, and the result…” 

In the next few minutes, Su Qianyan told what happened to him. 

So it is. 

Knowing the situation, Nalan nodded abruptly, and at the same time was secretly 
shocked in his heart, at that time, the little junior brother, just smashed the red ball, and 
it actually triggered a vision of heaven and earth… It can be seen that this ancient tomb 
is really uniqueWorld treasures. 

“That’s right!” 

Just when Nalan was thinking about it, Su Qianyan couldn’t help but ask: “Nalan girl, 
why are you here?” When asking, Su Qianyan’s eyes were full of doubts. 

After the collapse of the Nalan family, Nalan disappeared gladly, and at that time, Su 
Qianyan, as well as Wen Ugly and ugly, thought she was dead. 

 


